
THE BOROUGH COUNCIL OF CALDERDALE 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 
SECTION 23 

 
INSTALLATION OF A ZEBRA CROSSING 

LAW LANE, SOUTHOWRAM 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Borough Council of Calderdale in exercise of its 
powers under Section 23 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 and having consulted 
with the Chief of Police, proposes to install a zebra crossing on Law Lane, Southowram 
immediately to the south of its junction with Withinfields. The limits of the crossing will be 
approximately 2.7 metres wide. 
 
The crossing will incorporate a controlled area indicated by zig-zag markings along the 
carriageway where parking and loading will be prohibited.  
 
The extents of the controlled area are :-   
 
From a point approximately 20 metres south of its intersection with the southern kerbline 
of Withinfields in northerly direction of a distance of approximately 39 metres.  
 
If you have any queries regarding this notice or would like further information or details about 
the proposed zebra crossing email at activestreets@calderdale.gov.uk or by telephone on 
01422 288001 or 288002. 
You will also be able to view the notice on the Calderdale Council website 
calderdale.gov.uk/proposed-highway-improvements 
 
 
If you wish to object to the proposal you should send the grounds for your objection in writing 
to reach the Active Travel Team, Highways and Transportation, Mulcture House, Mulcture 
Hall Road, Halifax, HX1 1QE or by email to: activestreets@calderdale.gov.uk by no later 
than 23rd October 2025. All objections must specify the grounds on which they are made. 
 
 
Dated: 2nd October 2025 
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